Minutes of the Executive committee meeting of the Hucknall and District u3a held via Zoom on Wednesday January 6th at 10.00am
1 Apologies
These were received from Sandra Green (Minutes’ Secretary) and Dianne White (Speakers’ Secretary)
2 In Attendance
David Rose (Chairman), Melvyn Francis (Vice Chairman and Short Courses Organiser), Diane Heenan(Member), Angela Cornish (Webmaster), Philip Attenborough (Equipment Manager), Siobhan Lee (Groups’ Coordinator), Barrie Saunders (Member), Mark Jackson (Business Secretary), Christine Berrill (Treasurer) and Greg Umney (Membership Secretary)
3 Minutes of the previous meeting.
These were approved as a true record. There were no matters arising.
4 Groups’ Coordinator
Siobhan had positive news regarding the Tai Chi group. A new group  was now meeting via Zoom every Friday at 1.30pm.
Craft group 1 and possibly 2 were looking into using Facetime.
5 Speakers’ Secretary
Dianne Heenan reported on efforts made by herself and Dianne White to arrange something for the February Monthly Meeting, David to liaise with them to select a suitable topic. Arrangements would also be made for the following month. A First Aid talk and demonstration had been organised by Melvyn for this month.
Angela requested details to be forwarded to her to go on the website.
6 Social Sub-Committee 
It was hoped an event could be arranged for June, virus permitting.
7 Webmaster
Angela reported that the new Facebook page was now available and asked members to “Like It” to give it maximum publicity. It is an information page only.
Angela reported that there had been 3,586 visits to our website over the past month.
8 Short Courses and Workshops.
Melvyn reported that the First Aid course for the Monthly Meeting next week was now planned and arranged. A full range of topics would be covered.
Thirty four streamers were recorded for the Christmas film.
Melyvn was planning further films to be shown in the near future.
9 Membership Secretary
Greg reported that Mark had been helping him to organise the membership renewals which would be going out shortly.
A discussion took place on the need for an actual membership card to be produced. Beacon highlights non members so it was decided that a card was not necessary. Group leaders could check membership via Beacon.
Sue Spolton was thanked for the printing of cards, social event tickets etc that she has produced over the years.
10 Treasurer
Christine reported that there was little change over the month with only three transactions being completed.
The accounts for January 2020 to December 31st 2020 were now ready to submit for their annual scrutiny.
11 Equipment Manager
Philip reported that the equipment was safely stored and locked away until it was needed again.
12 Business Secretary
Mark outlined a proposed change to the constitution as both the Charity Commission and the Third Age Trust in the interest of good governance are encouraging U3A’s to amend their constitutions to empower them to hold meetings virtually. The wording firstly needs to be approved by TAT then be subject to a vote at our next AGM

13 
AOB
A brief discussion took place regarding recruiting committee members for 2022 onwards

David outlined some aspects of a survey recently submitted to the TAT on behalf of our group.






